October 18th, 2023 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell
Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents
present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the
minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the
minutes of the last monthly meeting were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed.
Jeff Robbins made a motion to accept it as written, John Strope seconded it, and Chad Cooley made
it unanimous. The treasurer’s report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Finished and Topped Bonin Road

Pulled, loaded, and hauled ditch dirt.

Finished pushing cinders into the building

Replaced Stop sign and pole at Williams intersection

Added headwalls and material at the Ridge Rd. and 467 intersection
Repairing washed out areas on Morris Rd. and Cragle Rd.

Changed a blown hydraulic hose on the Backhoe

All Bills on hand were paid.

After paying bills and the completion of the dirt and gravel road project, it was unnecessary to
increase the treasures bond as discussed last month.

The board approved subdivision plans for Gladys Eastabrook.
Chad Cooley made a motion to set up an account with Tri-County Communications out of

Binghamton and use their services for our radio licensing and communication. John Strope seconded
that motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

Ridge Rd.
John Strope didn’t obtain a quote from Richard Manchester for4vtarctrester Road because he is now
able to do the work himself. MB

Jeff Robbins shared with the board his discussion with the Conservation District regarding guidance
on water management. It was suggested to try the planning commission (Matt Williams) for their
input but the Conservation District would also be very willing to come access and help if we requested
it.

The board very briefly discussed some items we could consider for the upcoming budget prep
meeting.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:07 p.m.

Approved
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer



